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Why Do We

Come to Church?

ORDER OF WORSHIP
How Sweet, How Heavenly
Lord Most High
WEICOME .ttt Romulo Cortez
Hebrew 10: 24-25 ...ttt Jack Cromer

Song of Moses
Come We that Love the Lord
We Are the Body of Christ
Gratitude

PrQYET ...ttt Richard Thompson

COMMUNION.......eiiiieeeeeeeeeeeeeee et e eeeeeeee e e eeenneeeesseesenseeas Daniel Richardson
Kids Praise

God’s Family
Bless Be the Tide

We Will Stand
SEIMNON ...ttt et e e ee e se e s ssesseeess e e see s seesnnannes Harvey Hearn
Greatest Command

Holy Forever




Tusculum’s Children’s Ministry

Tusculum’s Children’s Ministry has been very busy lately! We just wrapped up our summer-long
Deep Dive program, completing an in-depth study of the books of Ephesians, Hebrews, James,
and Jude. This was capped off by a Bible Bowl competition in Cookeville at which our junior
team made the semi-finals and Austin Agee placed second in his age group! Congrats to all our
Deep Dive students on a productive and fun summer of learning. Special thanks to Brett and
Sarah Byram, who have led and organized our Deep Dive studies since 2020.

We've seen a growing connection with our Latino community. More of these families are
bringing their children to our classes and events, and we look forward to continued growth!

There are many events coming up that focus on our children, but require a lot of help. Please
consider signing up to help with the Fall Festival and Breakfast with Santa. And we’re always

~ Adam Agee

looking for new teachers! See Ben Olafson or Sarah Byram for any questions.

Fall Ladies Retreat

All ladies college-age and up are invited to
attend our Fall Ladies Retreat, October 31-
November 2 at the Retreat at Center Hill
Lake. Our theme is Finding Ourselves on the
Pages of Scriptures. Registration is now
open. The deadline to register is October 19.
The cost is $185 per person, which includes
two nights' lodging and four meals. Please
pay via check, cash, or Subsplash. Give check
or cash to Doris Chandler or Ann Robinson.
Learn More by visiting: tusculum.org/fall-
ladies-retreat

Our Sympathy

Our sympathy is extended to Doug and
Carolyn Hughey on the death of Carolyn’s
sister, Debbie Gibson. Visitation with the
family will be Monday, October 6 from 12
noon to 1:45 p.m. with funeral services to
follow at 2:00 p.m. at Limestone Chapel
Funeral Home, 322 Hwy. 31 N., Athens, AL
35611

Sing for Joy

Crieve Hall Church of Christ will be hosting
their Annual BIG Singing on Friday,
October 17. Food and fellowship starts at
6 p.m. with singing at 7 p.m.

Friends Friday

All ladies are invited to October’s
Friends Friday on Friday, October
17, at the home of Laura Qualls at
6:30 p.m. Please bring an
appetizer and items to go into a goodie bag
for the homeless. Please RSVP on the app
and then check the list on what you can bring
for the bags.

Men’s Breakfast

Men’s breakfast  will be
TIEI'S Monday, October 6 at 7:30
DIEAFIYE a.m. at McDonald’s at Concord
Road and Nolensville Road. We

hope to see you there!

Tusculum Kenekt Ministry
TONIGHT—Dinner & Devo—Please join us at
the home of Chelsey Shaffer at 5:30 p.m.
We'll be having burgers—see email for
suggested items to bring. We'll be outside, so
please bring a chair or blanket.




Remember Our Sick....

Yvonne Cantrell, a long time janitorial staff member, has been diagnosed with bone cancer. She

has five more months of chemo to go.

Leigh Ann Conatser, daughter of Reba McGaha, is home and doing well. They want to thank

everyone for your prayers.

Beth Burgess is in Encompass Health Center, Room 219, 1000 Physicians Way, Franklin 37067.

Prayers are requested.

Gavin Marshall will be having surgery on Monday, October 13. Prayers have been requested.

Lean on Me Ministry

The elders have given us the trust and
opportunity to lead, strengthen, and be active
in the “Lean on Me” ministry, which is a
ministry that strictly helps our Tusculum
members in need.

This is not connected with the Benevolence
Ministry.

Lean on Me was and still is a great program
for our Tusculum members.

If you are interested in helping in any way,
such as donating your time, financial support
to this ministry, or would like more information
regarding this ministry, please contact us at
jmpomeroy46@gmail.com or you may reach
us at 615-559-2022 or 615-589-3005.

Your prayers, support, and encouragement are
always appreciated.

In Him,
Mary & Jim Pomeroy

Fall Festival Volunteers

Our annual Fall Festival, Chili Cookoff, Trunk or
Treating and Hayride is coming up at the end
of this month, October 25, from 5 to 8 p.m!!
We are in need of some volunteers. You may
register on the app and sign up to help while
you are therel!

M & Ms

M & Ms will meet on Saturday, October 20.
Please bring a soup and things to go with it!

Tech-tober at Tusculum: Tech Support
and Photo Updates

TEGCH-TOBER (‘*‘-» As of today, over

600 people have
AT TUSCULUM »4l downloaded  our

TECH-SUPPORT FOR THE APP _

AND ONLINE DIRECTORY [l [@ o 97— Tusculum app, and
together it’s been
launched nearly 23,000 times—a great tool
for communication and connection! Just in our
Prayer messaging group, we have almost 90
participants working together to lift people up

in prayer every day.

Maybe technology isn't your thing, and you've
felt a bit left out. We want to help catch
everyone up to speed. That's why this
October, we’re offering Tech Support
Sundays on October 12, 19, and 26 between
worship and class. Volunteers will be in the
Great Hall to help you install and log in to the
Tusculum App and the Instant Church
Directory, join the Prayer group, and answer
any other questions you might have.

Rebecca Foster will be set up in the Great Hall
to take new photos for our households,
deacons, and ministry leaders, also.

For us to help you, you'll need to come
prepared:

Please be sure you are logged in to your email
account on your phone. If you know how, be
sure to update your phone's software. Bring
along any usernames or passwords that you
need to access your email. Also, bring your
phone, your tablet, and any other device on
which you want to install the apps.




TUSCULUM YOUTH MINISTRY
Sundays

Come join us as we study God’s word.

Wednesdays
We will have a time of fellowship and study
in the TYM. Great time to invite your friends.

UNITE

We will have an area-wide at Tusculum
Church of Christ on October 13. It will start
at 5 p.m. and end at 8 p.m. We will have a
time of worship, and a time for dinner.

Recharge

Our fall retreat will be November 14-16.
Please sign up in the app! Friends come
free!

Mission Trip

Please sign up in the app! Details are in the
app and GroupMe. More details to come
soon! The LAST DAY to sign up s
November 9.

Tusculum/Smyrna Winter Formal
Joins us from 3 to 9 p.m. on December 6
for our Winter Formal. We’ll shop for outfits
at Goodwill (bring up to $40), enjoy dinner
at the church, then head to Stars and
Strikes bowling, arcades, and laser tag.
Registration covers dinner and activities—
just bring money for your outfit! The last day
to sign up is November 19. More details on
the app.
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Kids Praise

Following  communion, children  ages
3-kindergarten are invited to join us in the
children’s wing for Kids Praise

Children’s Bulletins and color sheets are
available in the racks on the left side of the
Great Hall.

Nursery
An attended nursery is available during
worship for infants through 2 years old.

October 5—Pat Clifton and Melanie Garrett
October 12—Debbie Neely and Dara Burgess

Email dburgesstcc@gmail.com and let her
know if you would like to help.

MAIN LINE
Benevolence
Counseling (AGAPE)

615-833-1660
615-833-1869
615-781-3000

Deacons

Adam Agee............ccce..nd 615-430-9123
Brett Byram....... ..919-667-5414
Andy Flanigan.. .615-405-0324

Attendance and Contribution
September 28, 2025

ALLENdANCE. ..o 354
(includes online and Spanish)

Bible Class....eoviieiieieiieeieeeee e 144
ContributioNn......c.occueveveeeeeeceeeee $11,358.01
Weekly Budget.......ccovervivenieininnnn, $16,400.00
Average YTD Contribution............... $16,350.06

What can we .

Jeff Fox... 615-337-1431

David Gee. 15-479-5127

John Goo .615-364-4059

Jeff Lasher... .615-300-2690

Bobby Mullins... ...615-516-2242 Elders

Adam Priddly. .615-268-8655 P.R. Anderson..... 615-642-1363
Daniel Richardson........615-957-6998 Mike Dotson.. .615-418-3521

15-419-3302
5-925-1005

Rick Hatcher..
Gerald Merrit
Sam Peebles.
Greg Petree...
Earl Santymir:
Richard Thomps:

Rodney Richardsol
Jake Shoun.......
Jim Stubblefield....
Hollis Tackitt......

..615-934-6977
.....629-254-5533
Charlie Watson. 615-351-2140
Andy White........ 248-396-6985
James York.......ceeed 615-310-9601

.615-210-6322
.615-491-0520
615-969-8253
.615-891-9433
.615-319-6988
.615-916-0838

help you with? & wifi available: TCC
m assisted listening available

L@J @tusculumcc

Medical:




